BASILDON CE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER



Dear Parents,

Thank you to all the parents who came to watch the children perform their poetry with James Carter today. It has been a fantastic opportunity to work with James over the last year.

On Monday the children will be finding out who their class teachers will be. Parents will receive an email at 2:30pm. On Thursday the children will have the opportunity to spend the morning with their new class teacher. Our new Tiger class will also be joining us.

As the weather has finally warmed up, please ensure all children have their water bottle, a sunhat and are wearing sun cream.

Kind regards

Melissa Cliffe

ODD RASH?

We have a number of reported incidences on Molluscum contagiosum. This a viral infection which is generally harmless and self containing but can take a number of months to go. If your child presents with a rash and additional symptoms, please seek further guidance from your GP.

Collective Worship

This week we continued to think about the Holy Spirit, God in three persons.

PAINT

Does anyone have any spare pots of red or yellow emulsion paint, any shade.....

We are after any spare you may have to help with The Lion King set.

Naming Uniform

Please make sure all uniform, especially jumpers, are named. In warmer weather the children tend to take their jumpers off and leave them lying around, we do our best to return items, but can't do this if it is not named.



Stars and other winners last week



Stars:

Class cups:

Tigers: Summer D & George R

KS1: Amelie in Tigers

Lemurs: Freddie D & Savo M

KS2: Gabriella Do in Leopards

Pandas: Jack A & Alice M

Leopards: Sophie R & Edward B

Lions: William W & Cody C

Wolves: Isla A & Evie C







Stars and other winners this week

Stars:

Tigers: Lacey B & Summer D

Lemurs: William E & Abi W

Pandas: Caitlin F & Bertie C

Leopards: Ethan N & Phoebe M

Lions: Darcey J & Isla P

Wolves: Nkonge L & Yasmin 1



KS1: Eden in lemurs

KS2: Milo in lions



Summer fete - Tiger class

Tiger class will be running a bottle stall Tombola on 12th July at the



Summer Fete! We have some fantastic donations already from Co-Op (Prosecco!), Tutts Clump and West Berkshire Brewery! If you would like to make a donation of any bottle (does not need to be alcohol!), please bring into reception and leave in the box provided by Monday 8th July.

Your Support Is Invaluable

Thank you to all who have said they would like to support the school in these tough financial times. We have created a reading book wish list on our school Amazon account which can be accessed here.

Also, if you have any spare unused, good quality, clean paper, card, chalk, stationery, paint, paintbrushes for class activities, we will happily make use of it.

Your generosity is greatly appreciated.

Nut free school

Please could we take this opportunity to remind parents, carers and extended family members that we are a NUT-free establishment.

Please ensure that packed lunches and snacks are NUT-free.

Please **do not allow** children to eat NUT based snacks or breakfast items on the way to school.

This includes products that contain pine nuts (e.g pesto) or sesame seeds or say 'May contain nuts'.

Changes to School Lunches

We are excited to share that this week, we have made the decision to move to Dolce, a well known school meals provider from September. Dolce offer a more varied daily menu with additional salad and fruit options, as well as occasional theme days and most importantly, special

for our bank balances too, paid meals will cost £2.25

menus for those who require them. There is good news

Please could we ask that you ensure any outstanding monies to ISS by Friday 19th July. Thank you.



BSA

Events this Term

The BSA will be fundraising by providing refreshments at the following events. Please let us know if you can spare time to help or donate cakes etc.

Summer Fete – Friday 12th July – 3.30pm until 7pm – bar, cakes KS2 Plays – 16/17/18th July – bar open from 5.15pm and after the show Ice Iollies and Ice creams will also be on sale after school on Fridays.

On Friday 12th July, from 3.30pm until 7pm, the Summer Fete will take place at the school. We were asked to try a Friday this year and there will still be stalls and games as before, plus food and music. Sing Up will take place at the start of the event. Everyone is welcome, from extended family to the local community.

If you'd like to get involved, please get in contact at bsa@basildonprimary.org.uk.

It could be running a stall or a game, or maybe you have a 'talent' to perform on the main stage – singing, playing an instrument, DJing, dancing – as long it comes with music, we'd love to hear from you!

Key dates for 2018/19

Transition Morning: Thursday 4th July

Reports out: Friday 12th July

BSA Summer Fete: Friday 12th July

KS2 Lion King Performance: 16th, 17th 18th July 18:00

End of Term: Wednesday 24th July 2019 2pm



2019/20 Academic term dates

Term 1: Wednesday 4th September 2019 - Thursday 24th October 2019

Half term: Friday 25th October 2019 - Friday 1st November 2019

Term 2: Monday 4th November 2019 - Friday 20th December 2019

Christmas Holidays: Monday 23rd December 2019 - Monday 6th January 2020

Term 3: Tuesday 7th January 2020 - Friday 14th February 2020

Half term: Monday 17th February 2020 - Friday 21st February 2020

Term 4: Monday 24th February 2020 - Friday 3rd April 2020

Easter Holidays: Monday 6th April 2020 - Friday 17th April 2020

Term 5: Monday 20th April 2020 - Friday 22nd May 2020

Half term: Monday 25th May 2020 - Friday 29th May 2020

Term 6: Monday 1st June 2020 - Friday 17th July 2020